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[ ADMINISTRATIVE ORDER NO. 182, June 09,
1952 ]

REMOVING MESSRS. ARSENIO VILLANUEVA AND PEDRO S.
NAJARRO FROM OFFICE AS VICE-MAYOR AND ASSISTANT CHIEF

OF POLICE, RESPECTIVELY, OF CEBU CITY

This is an administrative case against Messrs. Arsenio Villanueva and Pedro S.
Najarro, vice-mayor and assistant chief of police, respectively, of Cebu City, for
alleged misconduct in office through, falsification of public documents. The charge
was investigated by the Integrity Board, through a special investigator, which found
the following facts to have been duly established:




That, implementing the directive of this Office and that of the Commissioner of Civil
Service for replacement of non-eligible patrolmen of the Cebu City police force by
civil service eligibles, Acting Mayor Elizalde dismissed a number of temporary
patrolmen who were non-eligibles and whose separation from the service was
recommended by the acting chief of police because of their unsatisfactory record;




That among those dismissed were patrolmen Margarito Palang, Leodegario Lopez,
Melanio Fuentebella, Wilfredo Rojo, Dalmacio Bacalso and Numeriano Teves, who
were individually advised by letters dated September 12, 1951, of the termination of
their connection with the police force effective at the close of business hours on
September 15,1951;




That to counteract the effect of the dismissal order with respect to the above-named
patrolmen and save them from being separated from the service for lack of civil
service eligibility, respondents, conspiring with each other, made it appear that they
had been appointed detectives and transferred to the secret service division, where
no civil service eligibility is required, since August, 1951, by virtue of appointments
signed by respondent vice-mayor, as acting mayor, which were dated August 13,
1951, and made effective August 16, 1951, although they were prepared about the
middle of September, 1951;




That before the issuance of these antedated appointments, respondent assistant
chief of police had called a conference of civil service eligible members of the
detective force, following which he recommended to his co-respondent the
appointment of eligible detectives as patrolman and the appointment of the six non-
eligible temporary patrolmen as members of the detective force; and




That although the six patrolmen involved were ostensibly appointed and transferred
to the detective force as of August 16, 1951, they continued to render service and
receive salary up to August, 31, 1951, as patrolmen.




In the light of the foregoing, the Integrity Board found the respondents guilty of the
charge and recommended their separation from the service. After going over the


